

David Wheal CiLCA, BSc (Hons), PGCE Clerk to the Parish Council

Bishopstoke Parish Office Riverside Bishopstoke Eastleigh Hampshire SO50 6LQ

Tel: 02380 643428 email: clerk@bishopstokepc.org

BISHOPSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL PRESS RELEASE – JULY 2020

Parish Council meetings

Bishopstoke Parish Council has now restarted its usual meeting schedule. Until further notice all meetings will be held virtually. Should any member of the public wish to view or take part in a meeting, details of how to do so will be available on the Bishopstoke Parish Council website www.bishopstokepc.org or by contacting the Clerk at clerk@bishopstokepc.org.

Thank You

Bishopstoke Parish Council would like to thank everyone who has been helping in any way throughout the pandemic. The community spirit on display in Bishopstoke has been truly amazing to see.

Carnival 2020

Sadly, but not unexpectedly, Bishopstoke Carnival 2020 has had to be cancelled due to the pandemic. The Parish Council hopes to be able to hold an event in May 2021 with Carnival returning in full force in September 2021.

Anti-Social Behaviour

Residents are reminded that if they see any anti-social behaviour they should report it to the police using the 101 non-emergency number. The police log every call they get and use the information to help decide where they will patrol so every call is useful.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday 22^{nd} September 2020 at 7.30pm online. For all other meeting details and information please visit the Parish website.

For further information, please contact the Parish Clerk: David Wheal by email: <u>clerk@bishopstokepc.org</u> or visit the Parish website at: www.bishopstokepc.org